Introduction

The Town of Collingwood, through a joint steering committee, has recently completed an in depth
analysis of the community’s needs in terms of recreational facilities and services. A significant shortfall
has long been understood by citizens and user groups and has now been further defined in the concept
of a multi-use recreational development. At the centre of this development, major components would
include additional indoor ice pads as well as an indoor swimming pool that would meet the
requirements of local user groups.

A preferred site for the development has been identified and conceptual layouts have been prepared
and adopted, in principle, by the Town Council. The overall project may include a complete renovation
of existing parkland that is located centrally in this historic Town. It would not only address the much
needed recreational infrastructure, but also would provide the opportunity to build community spaces
and incorporate existing amenities resulting in a gathering place for citizens of all age groups, abilities
and interests in a central and accessible location.

The anticipated budget for the project as it has been conceptualized is $35,000,000. This is inclusive of
all aspects of the park and existing amenity re-development as well as the cost of relocating existing
facilities to other locations but does not include for the purchase of other land for displaced amenities
or for potential retrofits that may adjust the purpose of the existing Eddie Bush Memorial Arena. The
potential cost of the project is seen by many as being prohibitive and the momentum to move forward is
waning.

Background

The Town of Collingwood has recognized that recreational infrastructure must be renewed in order to
sustain the public health, overall wellness and livability of the community. A multi-faceted steering
committee which included Town staff and a large number of stakeholder groups has recently completed
an analysis of options and has provided a detailed report and recommendations. The process included
several opportunities for community consultation and the results are understood to be a clear
representation of the needs and wants of the community at large.

Although there is strong support for the project, the anticipated cost of the overall redevelopment
project as it has been proposed is prohibitive in the current economic climate. The expansion of
available ice time for local user groups is of the utmost importance and is seen as one of the most
immediate needs for the community.

The Town is interested in identifying and developing creative approaches and ideas to enhance the work
that has been completed to date and to enable portions of the project to move forward as standalone
entities or as an initial phase of the overall development that has been proposed. A phased approach
establishes the existing Eddie Bush Memorial Arena as an important transitional asset that would allow
the overall Central Park Redevelopment Project to be completed over many years if necessary. This
project is intended to examine the feasibility of alternative construction techniques as well as phasing of
the project with an initial additional Ice Arena while retrofitting the existing Eddie Bush Memorial Arena
to extend its life expectancy and expand its functionality for various uses.
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